
Just a note to share news from your state Board.  
 

Conference Committee ðAs mentioned on the 

ñcalendar of eventsò, the decision has been made by 
the PA CASA Board to offer a PA CASA Conference 

once every two years. The next conference will be 
in 2017. Jeannette Carter has graciously offered 

to Chair the conference and would appreciate any 

offers of help.  
 

Fundraising ðcommittee members are pursuing 
grants and fundraisers. Several grant applications 

have been submitted. Thanks to ED Suzanne, Board 
member Jeannette Carter, and those who have put 

in so much time on this.  

 
Legislative Action Committee ðdeveloping next 

step as follow up to meetings with legislators on 
October 26th. Need your help and connections! 

Please share this newsletter with legislators and 

judges. 
 

Golf  -Plan ahead to join us next year on May 16th 
for a 9 AM shotgun start.  Thank you to Lori Ser-

ratelli and her team for their planning and hard 

work. Looking for people to help on this committee.  
 

Governance ðmaking sure we do our work accord-
ing to best practices and policy.  

 
Public Relations/Marketing ð ñlikeò us on Face-

book! And please ñshareò us and the work of our PA 

Local Programs with those in your world. We are 
also in the process, (again) of updating the website. 

Hoping to have that completed real soon.  Special 
thanks to those doing the work.  
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Calendar of Events:  

¶ Feb. 19-21τVenango County 

9th Annual Bluegrass Festival 

¶ March 17thτPA CASA Board 

Meeting in Harrisburg 

¶ May 16, 2016τPA CASA Golf 

Tournament in Carlisle, PA 

¶ June 4-7, 2016τ National 

CASA Conference in National 

Harbor, MD 

¶ PLEASE NOTE!!!  At the 

recent PA CASA Board 

meeting, the Board voted 

to postpone the previ-

ously scheduled 2016 PA 

CASA Conference to a 

2017 date. Although the 

2015 Conference was con-

sididered a success and 

much appreciated by all, 

the amount of time and 

work to offer a conference 

every year, will take Board 

members away from other 

priorities and goals we 

have for PA CASA. The 

decision was made to of-

fer a PA CASA Conference 

once every two years. 

Please forgive us for any 

inconvenience this may 

have caused with your 

scheduling or planning.  

AT  YOUR  SERVICE  

Executive Directorτ 
Suzanne Flinn 

President ð 

   Sandy Spencer 

Vice-President ð  

  Lisa Thompson 

Secretary ð 

   Clare Garfield 

Treasurer ð 

   Chuck Bussard 

Directors ð 

      David Bedard 

      Jeannette Carter 

      Jennifer DeBalko 

      Wendy Graham  
      Virginia Grosz 

      Kelly Fenn 

      Suzanne Kerlin 

      Jennifer Linn 

      Kevin Lutz 

      Christylee Peck 

      Lori Serratelli 

      Michael Ward 

      Mandy Zalich 

Mission Statement: 
The PA Court Appointed Special 

Advocate (CASA) Association, 

together with national and local 

CASA programs, supports and 

promotes court appointed volun-

teer advocacy for abused and  

neglected children so they can 

thrive in safe, permanent homes. 

Reminder!  For those of you who attended the PA Conference in June, 

you were treated to a preview of òGive a Voice to the Voicelessó, a song that 

was written by someone who recently became involved with CASA and wrote 

a song that shares the message of what we do. It is now recorded and available 

for download from iTunes or CDBaby for only 99 cents. I encourage local pro-

grams to use their own photos to create Power Point presentations for special 

events, Powerful! By David Reinwald 



 
From Westmoreland County CASA    
Eleven Community Members Sworn in as CASA Volunteers 

 

On Thursday, December 3, eleven new volunteer Court Appointed 

Special Advocates for Children were sworn into service by Crimi-

nal Court Judge Christopher Feliciani. Graduating from the CASA 

training program are: Deborah Bryson, Kasey Byrne-Houser, Amy 

Halter, Vandergrift; Kim Harshman, Jeannette; Tom Simon, Stacy 

Skoloda, Carl Stepanovich, Erica Stouffer, Teri Whalen, Cindy 

Zalevsky, Jeannette; and Debra Zimarowski. ñWe are so proud to 

be celebrating our 18th graduating class and serving more children 

in Westmoreland County,ò said Mandy Zalich, Executive Director 

of CASA of Westmoreland.   

 
 
 Venango County CASA received a 
grant award from 2015 Youth Philanthropy Pro-
ject to purchase all of our 23 CASA kiddos gifts 
and we had a local photographer take some 
pictures..                                 

<<<<<<<<<<<<<<  
 
 Mercer County CASA celebrated the 
swearing in of two new volunteers by President 
Judge Dobson on December 18th, 2015! Con-
gratulations! 

 
 

 

 

  

      Allegheny County CASA  
  

Once again, the employees of 
Thermo Fisher Scientific have deliv-
ered new winter coats, hats, scarves 
and gloves for the children and fami-
lies served by CASA. Their kindness 
fills a critical need that might other-
wise go unmet. We are grateful for 
this ongoing partnership that bene-
fits children at risk. 
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From Cumberland County CASA   
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The week before Christmas was a short work week for the Cumber-
land County CASA Program, but it ended on an high note with 4 
CASA-related adoptions on the calendar, thanks to Judge Guido's 
gentle nudge to make them happen!  The first 3 children were 
adopted by their "forever family" after dadôs lengthy appeal was de-
nied by Superior Court.  The second adoption took place for a child 
who has severe medical needs (due to his physical abuse as a 
baby).  The next 2 young children were adopted by their aunt and 
her husband, after mother had appealed not only to Superior Court, 
but had taken it up to the PA Supreme Court, which also denied her 
appeal  The final adoption of the day was for a 12 year-old who had 
spent years going back and forth between foster homes and her 
mother.  It is humbling to remember that on these days of joy and 
celebration, when a child has finally found the highest form of per-
manency (outside of being returned to a parent), a parent is hurting, 
often truly hindered by their mental health issues, drug and alcohol 
addictions and/or cognitive limitations.  The system is designed to be 
part of a dance between a child's best interest and parents' rights, 
and the way we get to rest our heads at night is knowing that we've 
done everything we could have done to give the Court fair, objective 
reports, knowing that all efforts to facilitate supporting a parent to-
wards reunification have been presented, and that in the end, the 
parent could not, or would not, do what was needed in order to keep 
the child safe, physically, emotionally and/or sexually.  Sometimes, 
children's adoptions come with few hitches because the parents, for 
whatever reasons, don't fight to keep their parental rights.  As it turns 
out, in all 4 of these adoptions that was not the case. Being a CASA 
is not for the faint-hearted and we extend our admiration to each 
volunteer for your fortitude and diligence in seeing your child's situa-
tion through to resolution!    

For those who enjoy golf-
ing or might like to spend 
a day volunteering at a PA 
CASA fundraiser, please 
mark your calendar for 
Monday, May 16th. A 
fundraiser at the state 
level can be a challenge 
because of travel and con-
nections, but we can all 
work together to make this 
a great success. For spon-
sorship or donation infor-
mation, to volunteer, to be 
on the committee or for 
any information, please 
contact Lori at 
lori.serratelli@gmail.com.  

Calling all 
golfers!!!  


